# PTO Meeting Minutes DATE February 6, 2018

#### In attendance

Ryan Welnetz, Kristen VerHaagh, Ashely Balck, Lauren Cornette, Kristin Collar, Teri Athey, Noah Cornette, Mark Swim

Kristen called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm.

### Secretary's Report-Lauren Cornette

PTO minutes were published in the January 24, 2018 newsletter. Mark Swim motioned to accept the minutes and Teri Athey seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. Secretary's minutes were approved and accepted.

# Treasurer's Report-Kristin Collar

Kristin handed out overall financials.

Money Market = \$5442.14

Checking = \$4841.00

Ashley Balck motioned to accept the report. Mark Swim seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. The Treasurer's report was accepted.

### **Principal's Report**-Ryan Welnetz

~The District office is in the process of changing the logos for all the elementary schools. This will have a more consistent look across all

schools. This design will be easier to produce in a more pixilated format. The designers will continue to finalize all the designs, more information to come.

- ~A congratulations to Mrs. April White for winning the Golden Apple award. Mrs. White was 1 of 7 participants who received such a distinguished award. She will be formally recognized during a ceremony in April.
- ~A huge Thank You to Kristin Verhaagh for all of her hard work and dedication to this years Sweatheart Auction. The event was a huge success! One of the biggest improvement was the check out process, thank you to Megan for creating a more streamline checkout process.

#### <u>Vice President's Report</u> - Ashley Balck

~On February 16, 2018 will be the classroom celebrations. All of the supplies and volunteers are in place.

## President's Report - Kristen VerHaagh

~Sweetheart Auction: The final numbers will becoming out in the next few weeks. Thank you to all attended this years Sweetheart Auction it was great to see everyone at this family event. Another big thank you goes to the all of the volunteers and donators who helped make this event so successful. A highlight to this even was the check out process. Thank you to Megan for creating a more streamline program.

# **Committee Reports**

Labels/Box Tops: Teri Athey

~The final deadline for submission of box tops will be March 1. We ask that you send you boxtops to school no later then February 22<sup>nd.</sup>

Make-a-Wish Foundation

~Sent home with the children this week was a note to help raise money to the Make-a-Wish foundation. The child will receive 2pts for each dollar of their own money and 1pt for each dollar of their parents money. The class/grade with the most amount of points will receive a rootbeer float provided by A&W

Figuros Pizza Sale for Conferences: Kim Schefchik

- ~On the night of parent/teacher conferences Figaros Pizza and Cousins Subs mention that you are with Suamico Elementary and a percentage will come back to the school.
- ~On conferences on February 20<sup>th</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup> Hansons will provide food for the teachers.

Read-a-thon: Rescheduled to March 8th 2018

Field Trip: The 4th grade field trip to Madison will be on Monday June 4th.

#### **Announcements:** No new business

Next Meeting: March 6, 2018

- $\sim$  Guest speaker, Rachelle Paulsen from the HSSD School Board will be at the March PTO meeting to discuss the April  $3^{\rm rd}$  referendum
- ~March Agenda Officer Mike Calmes, HSSD School Resource Office, will be at the meeting to discuss what parents need to know about building security.
- ~April Agenda Travis Jiskra, Suamico Technology Integration Specialist, will share the variety of the technology applications, software, hardware, and robots that we used to enhance learning Adjourn-

Motion to adjourn was made at 7:47 pm by Teri Athey, Mark Swim seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lauren Cornette, PTO Secretary